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Mr. President,  
 
I thank the President of the Security Council for convening this meeting on 





 
The process now continues under the leadership of the Permanent Representatives of 
Sweden and Kenya as co-facilitators for the inter-governmental consultations on 
peacebuilding financing. 
 
Finally, and most importantly, the Commission continued its efforts to enhance 
its advisory and bridging role with the General Assembly, Security Council, and 
ECOSOC.  
 
The Commission for the first time shared its Programme of Work with the General 
Assembly and Security Council through formal communications from the Chair. This 
has been a major step towards institutionalization of the advisory relations between 
PBC and other organs of the UN. Another significant progress was exchange of letters 
between the PBC Chair and the President of the Security Council that requested the 
Secretary-General to liaise with the Commission in advance of relevant reporting to 
the Security Council. In this connection, the PBC is receiving the SG’s reports in 
advance. 
 
In addition to that for the first time, an informal coordinator has been appointed to 
liaise with ECOSOC in line with the existing practice vis a vis General Assembly and 
Security Council. 
 
So far, during this 16th session of PBC, The Commission sent 08 advisories and 
delivered 7 statements in different meetings including meetings of General Assembly, 
Security Council, and ECOSOC. This year’s submissions and statements have focused 
on the country, regional, and thematic contexts where the PBC has previously engaged, 
which include, submissions to the Security Council on Burkina Faso; Central Africa; 
Great Lakes; women, peace, and security; and the impact of the COVID-19 pandemic 
on peacebuilding; briefing to the Security Council on the United Nations Office for 
West Africa and the Sahel (UNOWAS) and a submission to the General Assembly on 
peacebuilding financing.  
 
PBC is working with ECOSOC to organize its 


